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Hi all,

In the recent past I have expressed to some of you my ambivalence on the issue of including a "Recall Provision" in the proposed new Charter.  I felt that a 'recall' may be warranted if it meant that too many voters would vote against your new Charter, and that setting the bar high for getting a recall onto the ballot would substantively reduce the likelihood of a recall vote occurring for insubstantial reasons.

HOWEVER; I read a recent article which indicated that municipal mayoral recalls are up over 100% across the country in the past year; reflecting an increasingly volatile and angry electorate.

Just for the record (I was out-of-state for your most recent public hearing); I am now vigorously opposed to including a Recall Provision in our City Charter. 

Why:
1.) I fear such a provision may force our elected 4-year mayor into "campaign mode" throughout his/her term.  This would significantly dilute the positive affect of a lengthened term of office.  Any mayor facing the increased threat of recall, would understandably make some important decisions based on the likelihood of a recall, rather than focusing on what is good for the City in the long term.
2.) With an increased possibility of being forced to actually execute a "Recall Election," we face the possibility of unexpected costs and a significant (also costly) disruption in leadership.
3.) The goal of an extension of the mayoral term to four years was to add stability and long range thinking to our 'corner office.'  A Recall Provision would negate that (opinion).
4.) Once one Recall is successful, the electorate would be, in my opinion, emboldened (and organized) to threaten such recalls with every controversial issue facing our Chief Executive.  That just doesn't seem right.

I will respect and support your final vote, because more than anything it has always been my goal to see a new "Home-Rule" Charter for our City.

Good luck, and thank you all for your work.

regards,
chip
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